
December 2014 Minutes 

Of Woodlawn Park City Council  

              
             The Woodlawn Park City Council met on December 15, 2014, at Woodlawn Park City Hall. Present were, 
Mayor Mike Brown, Council Members, Becky Ritz, Tom Nunn, Greg Claypool, Larry Lewis, George Langford and 
Doug Watson, Attorney Matt Carey, Chief Bob Heaton, Treasurer Gloria Curran and City Clerk Chana Elswick.   

 
The meeting began at 7:00 pm.   
 
The meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
The council reviewed the minutes for the November 17, 2014, Council Meeting.  Becky made a motion to 

accept the minutes.  Doug seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the minutes were approved.   
 
Gloria Curran gave the Treasurer’s report for November.  She reviewed revenues and expenses, the general 

ledger, the balance sheet and the cash account for November with the Council.  Becky made a motion to accept the 
report.  Tom seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the report was accepted. 

 
Chief Bob Heaton gave the Police report.  There were 22 city warnings, 21 motorist assists, 124 

miscellaneous runs, and $162.60 in expenses. 
 
Chana Elswick gave the yearly hit report for the website.  She handed out a new City Binder to Council 

with forms to complete and return. 
 
New Business None 
 
Mayor’s Report 

Mike gave a State of the City report.  He handed out copies of his report to the Council and those in 
attendance at the meeting.  He summarized some of the topics in the report.   

Mike stated the Junk Day will be 05/14/15. The yard sale will be 05/09/15. 
Mike stated he had attended the KLC dinner.  The City will receive 2 trees for attending.  They will be 

planted at Westport Terrace and Westport Road.  
 
 George stated the Block Watch meeting will be the 1st Thursday in February at 7:00pm. 
 Larry thanked Mike for his 4 years of service to the City. Becky, Doug, Tom and Greg also thanked Mike 
for his service. 
 
George made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Becky seconded the motion.  All voted aye and the meeting was 
adjourned at 7:10 pm.   
 

Swearing in of Mayor and Council 

Larry Lewis was sworn in as Mayor by Attorney Matt Carey. 
Tom Nunn, Greg Claypool, George Langford, Doug Watson and Scott Horn were sworn in as Council 

Members by Attorney Matt Carey. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

Chana R. Elswick 
City Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


